
Tereza Van Horn 

From: Sandy Anderson 
Sent: Monday, November 28, 2016 10:48 AM 
To: Tereza Van Horn 
Subject: FW: share with the board at retreat 

Please add this letter to the documents to be printed for the Board and attached to the minutes. 

From: Blllieshea [maHto:st}eabiUie@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, November 23, 2016 10:46 AM 
To: Sandy Anderson 
Subject: share with the board at retreat 

Hi Sandy, How are you doing? I Just looked over the agenda for the retreat and would appreciate you sharing my 
thoughts during public comment. I will not be able to attend and so wish to have my three minutes regardless. 

The item on discussing how best to serve the therapist against lewd behavior was somewhat limiting in scope of 
discussion. Given the limited scope of the agenda, I think the direction that should be addressed is possibly something 
on the website that addresses how a therapist can report lewd behavior to the police and perhaps get an opinion from 
the police on how best to do that . 

FARB, REALLY AGAIN. I am somewhat disappointed the board is unwilling to allow for staff to support office and 
procedures that might have included additional staff and other resources to support ongoing operations. I truly hope 
the board i s not going to spend another 30 to 40 thousand dollars to send board members to Texas. I would ask that 
the board consider cutting some of these t rips or at least limiting the number of people attending. One person can bring 
back a report of important items learned and share with the board. 

I will be actively lobbying again this session. I am not in favor of licensing Reflexology and am now fearful the board will 
be pursuing regulation of heretofore unlicensed protocols as Reiki and other movement and energy practices. 

Reflexology in Las Vegas is a problem. Neither the City or the County have been able to control illegal activity. Now they 
are again wooing the massage board into t hinking t hey will succeed where thousands of law enforcement people have 
not. I am strongly against this moving forward. 

Best of luck at your retreat. Thank you, lets do lunch soon. 

Happy Holidays. 

Billie Shea 
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